
Dear Martha’s Vineyard Commission, 
 
My name is Nolan Pavlik. As a resident of Pine Hill Road, I am writing in regard to the 
Marijuana Dispensary proposed on 90 Doctor Fisher Road. I am not in favor of the 
building of this Dispensary. 
 
As a young high school student and from the perspective of a non-driver, I am 
concerned that my ability to use this road as freely and safely as I do now will be 
severely hindered by the construction of this operation.  
 
My friends and I very frequently walk along Doctor Fisher to get out towards the 
business center further down State Road. We also very often ride our bikes out this 
way. My father and I can ride our bikes along the road to bring things to the West 
Tisbury dump. I walk my dog frequently down our road (Pine Hill Rd.) and it corners 
onto Dr. Fisher. I’ve seen kids riding dirt bikes up and down the road as well. There are 
horseback riders in the neighborhood who ride on Pine Hill and Dr. Fisher. 
 
With the lightly estimated count of dispensary customers driving the road every 10-15 
minutes in the off-season, and the unpredictable amount of business that will come in 
the summer time, imaginably it will be much, much harder and less safe for myself and 
others. 
  
I'd also like to quickly address the fact to that Dr. Fisher is a very narrow road with little 
space to be widened, and when two cars meet going opposite ways on the road it can 
become difficult. Add into the mix that it's a loosely maintained dirt road that already 
has light industrial trucks coming part way down the road every few hours or so. The 
outcome of all of these existing points combined with this new large dispensary 
operation will result in it being much more difficult for me, my friends and other 
residents to continue safe, regular use of these narrow dirt roads. 
 
Lastly I'd like to point out that Mr. Rose already has a location on State Road approved 
for use and/or construction that would be much more suitable for higher amounts of 
traffic, and improved accessibility and security. 
 
Please consider these issues when voting to approve or deny this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
Nolan Pavlik 
185 Pine Hill Rd 
West Tisbury 
 


